
15th September 2023 

Dear Families,  
 
A warm welcome to all our new families and our existing families to Ryders Hayes twinned with the 
Algarve last week! Who could have predicted such temperatures in September.  
 
We started this academic year with two INSET Days, with the first day looking back at the journey 
of Ryders Hayes since 1969 and the long standing traditions and values we hold true today.      
Sharing the values and culture of Ryders Hayes and recognising that this can only be translated to 
the children through the endless efforts, dedication and commitment of the people (staff) at the 
school, we recognised the people of Ryders Hayes and started our Service Recognition Awards at  
Ryders Hayes by celebrating 20 Year Service for Mrs Miner, Mrs Webster, Mrs D Griffiths,            
Mrs Heaton; 15 Year Service for Mrs Day, Mrs Farmer; and 10 Years Service for Miss Thorp and     
Mr McLuckie - what an achievement! 
 
We looked ahead at the picture we want to paint this academic at Ryders Hayes and explored how 
this is going to be turned into a reality for 2023/24. Consistency, high expectations and inclusivity 
were the golden threads shared and agreed by all to achieve the desired outcomes.  
 
The second INSET Day saw staff immersed in phonics training with our RWInc Consultant Jilly 
Crawford. The Hall was buzzing with conversations around how the tools can benefit our children 
and support in narrowing the reading gap.  
 
With classroom displays created, rooms organised, resources ready, we welcomed our children to 
the school. The children started their 2023/24 school journey with a whole school assembly where 
we shared the expectation, discussed the ‘can do’ attitudes towards new challenges and the         
importance of having a Growth Mindset. The challenge was set and accepted by the children, as a 
sense of ‘we can achieve this’ was felt across the Hall that morning. Energised, excited and ready 
the children set off to begin this new journey.  
 
A week and a half on and the children continue to model high expectations, demonstrate              
self-regulation and a sense of pride and belonging to Ryders Hayes layered with good manners. We 
are extremely proud of how well the children have settled into their new classes and risen up to the 
challenge of doing the right thing to be the best they can be.  
 
The habits we each set in the first days and weeks will, to a great extent, determine the year ahead. 
Once these good habits form, they become self-reinforcing. And, over time, with application, they 
become embedded; deeply-rooted, second nature. With a strong parent, school and child           
partnership we certainly can achieve this! 
 
Mrs J Paul 
Head Teacher 
 













Children will be asked to bring in homemade 

or shop bought cakes on Thursday 28th        

September to support our MacMillan coffee 

morning. 

 

Cakes will then be sold by Year 6 on 

the morning of Friday 29th September.  

Further details to follow.  







What have our year groups been focusing on this week and what the focus is next week….? 

 Year 1 
The children have settled into their new classes very well! 

This week we have been looking at the numbers 1-10 and               
representing them in different ways. 

Next week in Science, we are learning about hibernation and the 
animals that hibernate!  

Year 5 
This week, we have been looking closely at the artwork of Leonid 

Afremov and are looking forward to creating some work in his style.  
Next week, we will continue to develop our knowledge of different 

grammatical features that can be used in our writing.  

Year 2 
The children have been working hard this week. We have been talking 

about e-safety in Computing and particularly focussing on ‘digital            
footprints’ and thinking about our own digital footprint and how to stay 

safe online.  
Next week, we will be finding out all about a famous astronaut who was 

the first person to walk on the moon!  

Year 3 
The children have settled really well into their new classes! As part of our History 
topic we have been investigating Stone Age poo, hunting woolly mammoths and 

creating cave paintings as we learn all about the Stone Age!  
 

Next week, we will be continuing to work on our adventure story writing        
techniques based on the book Stone Age Boy by Satoshi Kitamura.  

Year 4 
The children have had a great start to the year and have been      

studying the designs of pantomime sets. This week, we have begun 
designing our set which we will be creating soon!  

Next week, Year 4 will be finding out what the internet is made of!  

 

 

 

 

Year 6 
The children have made a great start and have settled well into their 
new classes. This week we have been reading Kensuke’s Kingdom by 
Michael Morpurgo and started creating a detailed narrative based on 

the plot. 

Next week, we will be continuing with our narrative writing and trying 
to develop a greater understanding of pathetic fallacy and how this  

impacts upon our writing.  

 


















